
January 2022


Dear Praying Friends,


Thank you for your continued support by praying, giving, believing in our mission and serving our great Saviour.


January has been a good break for our family and we were excited to continue with meetings as of Sunday, January 23, 
2022. During our break we had some great opportunities and were also able to get paperwork in order for applying for 
an extension of stay in the U.S.


Outreach 

On our journey we have had the privilege of meeting up with some great missionary families. One of these families was 
the McElreaths. We learned of their desire to plant a church in the city of Atlanta, Georgia at a missions conference. At 
the conference where we met, the pastor took both of our families on for support and also promised how he would be 
there to help with the church plant. I remember being very jealous and thought how neat it would be to help. Well, God 
had us in Georgia for the month of January for a reason. We were privileged to help in a little way. I was also privileged 
to learn about church planting as God has gifted Pastor Mark McElreath to do a phenomenal, professional and wise job. 
I walked away with a lot of “how-to’s” that day. We decided to visit their church on a Sunday night. While there, we 
learned that Pastor Mark McElreath had everything in order to start this church plant. Part of the church plant was to 
have four Gospel days in two months. This consisted of handing out John & Romans with invitations to church. We 
made sure we were back the next Saturday and had a great time of distributing John & Romans. Some people got up at 
3:00 am to travel six hours to help out. We had a great time of serving, learning, and fellowshipping.

I would encourage people to get out of their comfort zone and be involved with church planting any opportunity you 
have. I would also encourage you to watch the McElreaths presentation video and let God stir you for missions and 
church planting with a special message from Dr. Clarence Sexton. 

 

Video Link:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6f7E2vsjuZo 

We are excited that the new tract that we have published is being requested by individuals and a church. We were able 
to get them published and delivered in short order. Please pray that God would use these tracts to open the spiritual 
blindness of so many Mennonite communities and individuals. 


Extension of Stay 

I was praying for some mail to come in and a few minutes later it showed up. The mail we were waiting for was a 
response of the progress as well as receipt number from USCIS. They have received our application, processed the 
payment, and are now working on it. Please pray that we would get an answer in short order and that we would be able 
to extend our stay. Many have been praying and let us know that they have. Thank you so much!


https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6f7E2vsjuZo


Support 

We are excited to announce that two more churches have taken us on for support and we are now at 57% support. 
Please pray for more churches to take us on. Thank you!


Family 

The children had a great “summer” break and are now in school again! We were privileged to be stationed for a few 
weeks in order to get the curriculum in the mail. Renee started Grade 5, Leanne Grade 4, Shane K5, and Avery is the 
sidekick and loves to join in with Bible memorization! Brenda is doing great with the pregnancy. We were able to go to a 
pregnancy care centre in Atlanta this month. It was great to have the family there to hear the heartbeat and to see the 
babies actions on a big screen. We were also able to learn the gender of the baby and surprise the children with a 
gender reveal. Please continue to pray for a healthy pregnancy, delivery, mommy, and baby.


Friends 

We had the privilege of meeting up with a dear missionary couple, David and Kathy Cook, while we were in Alabama. We 
had a great time of fellowship and catching up. These folks mean a lot to us as they were our college teachers, friends 
and mentors at Canadian Baptist Bible College.


Love, labourers together,


The Kroeker Family




